


But we still have more work to do. To build on this progress, I have asked Radhika Fox,
Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator, Office of Water, and Deb Szaro, Acting Regional
Administrator, Region 1, to convene and lead a council of senior EPA career officials from across
the agency to strategize the best way to use the EPA’s authorities, expertise and partnerships to
mitigate and reduce PFAS pollution and protect public health and the environment. This newly
established EPA Council on PFAS will collaborate on cross-cutting strategies; advance new
science; develop coordinated policies, regulations and communications; and engage with affected
states, tribes, communities and stakeholders. The work of the ECP is not a substitute for the
ongoing efforts by our national programs and regions to meaningfully address PFAS pollution and
its impacts on public health and communities. The ECP will strive to build on and significantly
enhance our capabilities through comprehensive, coordinated and results-driven multi-media
actions.

The agency’s ongoing work on PFAS is based on the 2019 EPA PFAS Action Plan.
Developed by EPA career staff, the plan identifies an agenda and actions that have yet to be
realized. During the past few years, science has progressed rapidly, including through the hard
work of our own scientists in the Office of Research and Development and throughout the agency.
We must move forward with actions based on new science and a better understanding of the
complex challenges so many of our communities are facing. To address these challenges and meet
the needs of our partners and communities across the United States, I am directing the ECP to:

e Develop “PFAS 2021-2025 — Safeguarding America’s Waters, Air and Land,” a multi-year
strategy to deliver critical public health protections to the American public. To develop the
strategy, the ECP will review all ongoing actions, propose any necessary modifications and
identify new strategies and priorities. The ECP shall make initial recommendations to me
within 100 days of its establishment.

¢ Continue close interagency coordination on regional specific and cross-media issues to
assist states, tribes and local communities faced with significant and complex PFAS
challenges.

¢ Work with all national program offices and regions to maximize the impact of the EPA’s
funding and financing programs to support cleanup of PFAS pollution, particularly in
underserved communities.

e Expand engagement opportunities with federal, state and tribal partners to ensure
consistent communications, exchange information and identify collaborative solutions.

There is a lot of work ahead of us on this front. I have seen this problem firsthand, and I
am committed to pursuing all options to address PFAS pollution with our mission to protect human
health and the environment at the forefront. I appreciate your leadership as we roll up our sleeves
on this issue and look forward to working with you on these next steps.



